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deejansen142@gmail.com

OCT Luncheon Meeting

Wednesday, Oct. 11, 2017

at 11:30 a.m.
The Summit Club
15 W. 6th Street

31st Floor of BOA Building
Downtown Tulsa

*Free Parking

Luncheon Includes: Buffet, Tea, 
Coffee & Dessert

NOW ACCEPTING CREDIT CARDS!  

Cost: 
Members-$27

Non-Members-$32

Make your reservations 

reservations@tulsadandd.net

*Parking garage entrance off 
Boulder.  Get ticket and have it 

validated at check-in.

GOOD NEWS! You may 

now reserve your spot for the 

luncheon and pay online!

Members and guests must make a reservation for meal functions. Please

RSVP to the Contact Chairperson @ reservations@tulsadandd.net OR

online no later than the Friday prior to the meeting. Members may attend

the meeting only – no meal, for no fee, but please do let the Contact

Chairperson know ahead of time.

All attendees need to make a reservation.

If you have need for CE 

hours, please inquire at 

check-in or email:

mailto:Reservations@tulsadandd.net
https://www.memberplanet.com/packetview/desk_and_derrick_club_of_tulsa/luncheon_reservation_2017
http://www.reservations@tulsadandd.net
https://www.memberplanet.com/packetview/desk_and_derrick_club_of_tulsa/luncheon_reservation_2017
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Reflections of Convention

The Association's annual Convention was a time of refreshing about staying on our club's mission of 

education. This was my second Convention to attend and again it re-energized me to want to 

volunteer for a worthy cause of helping people learn about the energy business. 

The attendees tend to be dedicated members who love to share their experiences with newer 

members. I enjoyed meeting many friendly faces.

Presenting the fifteen-minute realignment committee report to 250 attendees was the highlight of this 

years’ experience for me. I have to admit I was quite nervous getting up in front of such a large 

audience, but others encouraged me and I settled in, remembering my presentation tips from my 

recent MBA program. That's education in action! That's one of the great parts about ADDC is that 

members encourage and praise volunteers.

This summer, it was exciting to be asked to chair a committee of talented and experienced region 

representatives, and to help one part of many positive changes the organization is making to adapt 

to the current membership levels. While the structural region changes are perhaps a year or two 

later than ideal, coupled with other changes, the realignment will be very helpful to allow the Board to 

right-size the travel spending and help the organization survive. It will take many brave souls to keep 

the Association's ship afloat in the next three years. I am humbled that a younger member was 

encouraged to be one of the many oarsmen, so to speak, in pushing our boat forward.

Dedication, day in and day out, is a key concept to success in D&D. Balancing our club’s tasks and 

activities may feel like bobbing up and down when the wind blows, but consistent and enduring 

dedication is what keeps the boat sailing towards a constant end. Pitching in for even small tasks is 

incredibly helpful to staying on course and delivering on time. Perhaps you can think of a way to help 

once a month.

In 2018, as a board member I hope to encourage and praise the dedication of volunteers. Valuing 

our volunteers makes the organization successful and promotes developing the next generation of 

leaders. I am glad to be a part of building leaders and bringing members together to share our 

message.

We're making great strides in late 2017. In September, we welcomed two new board members who 

will write our monthly bulletin and make new efforts to communicate externally on social media. In 

October elections, we will see a very high retention rate on the existing board members, as they stay 

on to serve in 2018. I am glad that the newest two board members are staying on for another year. 

The board cultural outlook is very bright.

At the Black Gold Golf Tournament in October, we celebrated this year's renewal of the partnership 

with TGS, exceeded our prior year player count and expanded awareness of our club. Thank you to 

our many volunteers.

With many cheerful faces joining in to take an oar, we can paddle our way together, swiftly along this 

journey. Let's ride the recent wave of successes and make D&D great again.

Jonathan
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Officers/Board
President Jonathan Slay

Vice-President Jill Klein

Secretary Jake Sherman

Treasurer Alesia Bailey

Director 2016-2017 Kathy Staton

Director 2016-2017 Kendra Ware

Director 2017-2018 Karen Chism

Director 2017-2018 Pam Sanders

Immediate Past President Vicki Barnes

Parliamentarian Val Bode

Standing Committees           
Bulletin Kathy Staton

Bylaws Kris Russell

Contact Karen Chism

Convention Jill Klein

Education OPEN

Membership OPEN

Orientation Jill Klein, Vicki Barnes

Program BOARD 

Public Relations OPEN

Roster/Website Val Bode

Social OPEN

Special Committees             
Abbreviator Gaye Marrs

ADDC Awards OPEN

ADDC Nominating Cheryl Wooten

Student Outreach/Scholarship Pam Sanders

Fundraising OPEN

Golf Tournament Vicki Barnes

Historian OPEN

Industry Appreciation Luncheon (IAL) Jill Klein

Nominating Board Elects in August

Scrapbook OPEN

Tally OPEN

Vision Laura Louser

Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa

2017 Officers and Chairs
Updated 10/3/2017
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By Jill Klein
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The September speaker on Sept. 13 educated us all on Oil and Gas leasing. Tonya Fraley, CPL, CPLTA 

holds many hats in the Land and Leasing world.  She is a member of TALTA, NALTA, SADOA, NADOA, 

TAPL and AAPL.  She first educated the non-land professionals on a few of those strange sounding 

organizations, like TALTA, Tulsa Association of Lease and Title Analysts or NALTA, National Association of 

Lease and Title Analysts where she serves on the board. 

She also shared that her 6 year old son wanted to offer his input on her speech, he thought a good thing 

to talk about would be “Pokemon Go”!  It seems he is a very skilled Pokemon Go person and has 

achieved several levels. 

A trainer once shared in a class that she was taking that the most valuable asset in the Oil and Gas 

company is the lease.  That would make the land department employee the guardian of the most 

valuable asset.  I have a background in Geology as a Geotech, and the geologist finds the oil and gas 

reservoirs, however, I don’t think I can argue with that statement because there would be no drilling 

without the leasing. 

Tonya explained how important understanding the leasing records are to the land department as well as 

the land and mineral owner.  The Lease Analyst pays the lease obligations, inputs accurate lease records 

for the company and maintains those records.  The Division Order Analyst sets up the payments of the 

owners correctly according to the terms of the lease and will answer owner questions as they come in.  

The Land department, landmen, etc. negotiate the terms of the lease in the interest of the company and 

the landowner.  He must know the plans of the company so the lease will allow for future plans.  The 

mineral owner is responsible to understand his/her  documents and rights. 

Tonya outlined the 5 most misunderstood lease clauses. 

1. Habendum clause – the primary and secondary terms 

2. Legal description – this is the address to the minerals, it is read right to left not left to right. 

3. Acreage description – the net acreage is not included in the lease so often the gross acreage in 

the description misleads a person to think they have more acreage than the net. 

4. Royalty clause – How is the payment portion calculated?  This is something the owner need to 

understand, the lease can express interest as a fraction, decimal or percentage.  Tanya actually 

asked the audience to interact with math problems to see how this calculation works. 

5. Favored Nations clause – This has to do with what your surrounding neighbors got as a lease 

bonus if you are the owner.  There are all kinds of factors such as location, parties, time-frame, 

etc.  the lease bonus is not public knowledge so this may or may not come into play. Note:  It is 

the lessee’s responsibility to track this and ethically be fair to the land owners and if 

circumstances change a good lessee would make the parties whole again if they had been 

underpaid. 

Well, the group tested very smart at leasing when the speaker gave them a quiz, of course!  Next we got 

a good laugh from a video clip of Ma & Pa Kettle trying to figure a calculation!  So 14 and 5 equals 25, 

doesn’t it!!!       -----Jill Klein 
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SEPTEMBER MEETING PICS

Working with The 

Geoscience Center at 

the Fair
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The field trip was very successful.  All attendees learned and had fun learning.  Watching the 
kids and their discoveries was fantastic.  Broc is excellent with teaching the kids and making it 

fun.  The program is so interactive and varied that no one gets bored.   
 

The group gathered at Naples flatbread and that was great too, everyone had a nice relaxing visit. 
 
We really appreciate Kay Williams for coordinating the field trip. 
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Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa
Slate of 2018 Officers and Directors

The following Slate was submitted by the Nominating Committee and approved by the 
Board of Directors on 10/2/17. 
 
 
President:  
Dorothy Lenhart 
Jonathan Slay 
 
Vice President:  
Alesia Bailey  
 
Treasurer:  

 
Secretary:  
OPEN 
 
’18-19 Directors:  
Kathy Staton 
OPEN 

Kendra Ware  
 
Nominating Committee: 
Dorthie Parker, Chair 
Beth Hesling 
Laura Louser 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 BOARD MEETING  MEMBERSHIP MEETING    MEAL/FUNCTION            

   

  October 2nd    October 11th  Lunch/Orientation/Elections  

      (Closed meeting) 

  October 30th  November 8th  Lunch/Industry Appreciation 

 December 4th    December 13th  Dinner Social/Installation  .    

 
 SPECIAL MEETINGS 
 

 October Social @ Flying Tee  Wed., October 25, 2017 
       5:30-7:30 
  
 Industry Appreciation Luncheon Wed., November 8, 2017 
 (Invite your co-workers, super- at the Summit Club @ 11:30 a.m. 
 visors, managers and CEOs) 
 Show your appreciation for their support!   

Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa 

2017 Dates to Remember 
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How can you NOT have fun in San Antonio?  In a hotel on the Riverwalk?  This year 231 
members attended the 66th Annual ADDC Convention from 46 clubs that traveled from all over 
the US and Canada.  The week for Vicki Barnes and myself started on Wednesday with a field 
trip to hill country wineries and Fredericksburg, TX.  Our tour guide was a standup comic and 
made sure she threw an Oklahoma joke at us, she was a hoot!  We found 10 am was a little 
early for us to taste wine but we dove right in anyway, by the time we met up with Kay and 
Myke for lunch in Fredericksburg we were in need of food.  After a great German lunch we did 
some shopping and historical sight-seeing.  Vicki and I attended a great seminar Thursday on 
Cyber Security, no one can be too careful – change those passwords!  After a quick lunch we 
walked down to the Alamo, a must-see.  The afternoon team building was ”Painting with a 
Twist” and of course we all came out with masterpieces! 

Friday and Saturday ADDC conducts the business sessions.  Jonathan Slay was chairman of the 
Realignment committee and he had some very hardworking people on his committee.  He had a 
mixture of experienced members and newer members.  The group had a very short time-frame 
to do research, formulate a plan, and propose it.  They did an excellent job and they were 
commended by many for the amount of detail they put into their research.  Jonathan delivered 
the presentation to the whole group.  Overall, the feedback has been positive with some 
voicing concerns.  The ADDC board members supported the proposal and expressed that it is 
crucial to saving the organization and maintaining financial stability. 

We learned a lot from the speakers on Friday and Saturday during the Energy Symposium, 
Salute to Industry Luncheon, Member Recognition Luncheon and the Banquet. 

Tulsa and Region VI did very well at the AIMEE Awards.  Kay Williams took 1st place for Best 
large Bulletin! (We aren’t surprised, way to go Kay!)  Karen Gibbs Hollis got 2nd place on Best 
President Letter (4/2016).   

Of course we enjoyed meals on the riverwalk, a boat ride with the best, Juan, and mingling with 
previous acquaintances as well as new ones.  We thank the company support and the club 
support for sending your delegates and members.  I hope you can attend next year! 

66th Annual ADDC 
Convention 

September 18-23, 2017
Report by Jill Klein
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66th Annual ADDC 
Convention Pics

OCTOBER 2017
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66th Annual ADDC 
Convention Pics cont.

OCTOBER 2017
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Greetings; ADDC Board and Members;  
 
WOW!!!  What a convention.  The 2017 ADDC International Convention held in Beautiful San Antonio, 
Texas was amazing!!!  There were exciting field trips to Wayne Manufacturing, Wine Tours and 
Fredericksburg and others.  Seminars included; cyber security, shale gas overview and others as well.  
For those of you who attended I am sure I can speak for us all when I say we had an awesome 
experience.  WE are all looking forward t o2018 convention in Evansville Indiana next year. 
 
The networking, social and educational events were great as well.    Attendees experienced a game night 
with hamburgers and hot dogs, games etc. and it was a great chance to relax and unwind and get 
reacquainted with friends. 
 
The business meetings were spirited with much debate and an underlying passion and caring for our 
wonderful organization and the steps that need to be taken in order to grow and maintain the 
organization for many years to come. 
 
Several bylaw amendments were considered, debated and voted upon.  A region realignment proposal 
was presented and was discussed so that all delegates could report back to their respective clubs in 
order that a mail vote may take place. 
 
Cost cutting measures were announced including combining the ADO Manager position and the 
Webmaster position in order to save money for the organization.   
 
Overall all discussion, proposals and actions discussed by membership, delegates and the Board of 
Directors was aimed at improving, growing and maintaining the excellence of the ADDC for its current 
and future members. 
 
Club Presidents please be on the lookout for your respective club renewal forms.  ADO will be sending 
these to you by the end of October 2017.  Please return the renewal forms as soon as possible.  If you 
have any questions regarding the renewal process for your members or membership for perspective 
members please contacts me at the ADO Office – 405-543-3464, I will be happy to assist you. 
 
I hope everyone has an amazing harvest, fall and Halloween.   
 
Until next month. 
 
Keep your feet on the ground and keep reaching for the stars in the ADDC and beyond. 
 
Sincerely; 
 
Mark Loch 
ADO Manager 
ADDC 
 
 

Mark Loch 
Association Distribution Office Manager 

(ADO) 

 

Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs 

P.O. Box 847 

Bethany, OK 73008 

 

 (405) 543-3464  O  

 

 

Email:  ado@addc.org 

Website: www.addc.org  

 

 
 
 

Board of Directors 

 
PRESIDENT  

Maggi Franks 
K & E Computer Services 
 
 
PRESIDENT ELECT 

Christina Forth 
AOG International 
 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 

Terry Ligon 
L Chem Tech Co., Inc. 
 
 
SECRETARY 

Keith Atkins 
Murphy USA 
 
 
TREASURER 

Tammy Watkins 
CTKW Petroleum Land Service, LLC. 
 
 
IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT  

Connie Harrison 
Valero Energy Corp. 
 
 
EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT 

Linda Rodgers 
Process Equipment & Service Co. 
 
 
PARLIAMENTARIAN 

Sheryl Minear, RP 
Silver Oil & Gas, Inc. 
 
 

REGION I DIRECTOR 

Bev Roberts 
American Refining Group 
 
 
REGION II DIRECTOR 

Jan Bell 
Advanced Energy LLC 
 
 
REGION III DIRECTOR 

Claudia Prather 
 
 
 
REGION IV DIRECTOR 

Evelyn Green 
 
 
 
REGION V DIRECTOR 

Joan Cartwright 
Burk Royalty Co. LTD 
 
 
REGION VI DIRECTOR 

Wendy Sparks 
Carl E. Gungoll Exploration Inc. 
 
 
REGION VII DIRECTOR 

Marilyn Carter 
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Region VI Director’s Newsletter 

 

Wendy Sparks 
Region VI Director 
 
wsparks@cegx.net 
wlsparks@yahoo.com 
 

Missy Jack 
Butler County 
 
Casi Nichols 
Enid 
 
Pam Hitz 
Great Bend 
 
Kay McKinley 
Liberal 
 
Michelle Burgard 
OKC 
 
Jackie Shaver 
Red Earth 
 
Jonathan Slay 
Tulsa 
 
Abby Bock 
Wichita 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
                                             
 
 

 
 
 

Region VI Members; 

 

The 66
th

 Annual ADDC Convention was a success!  From the Halliburton Field trip to the 

Leadership Training,  I learned so much about the industry and being a leader. 

 

Each club President should go over the results of the Proposed Bylaw amendments with 

their respective club.  ALSO, the Presidents will receive a mail ballot to vote on the 

following:   

 

1) Removing the office of Vice President from the ADDC Board to go into effect 

in 2019  (proposed to save money by distributing the responsibilities to other 

board members). 

2) The region realignment (proposed to save money by eliminating four Region 

Directors’ expenses and helping some smaller regions become more viable).   

 

Congratulations to the Region VI AIMEE Award FIRST PLACE winners!  

Small Bulletin-GREAT BEND (JESSICA TALUKDAR) 

Large Bulletin-TULSA OIL DROP (KAY WILLIAMS) 

Best D&D Article- ENID (CASI NICHOLS) 

Best Industry Photograph-(WENDY SPARKS)  

 

It is time to start thinking about your 2017 contest entries.  Casi Nichols will be the 

Contest Chair this year and will have her mailing instructions posted on the website 

soon.  DEADLINE IS DECEMBER 15, 2017.  You can also find the entry form and 

instructions under the “FORMS” and then scroll down to “CONTEST ENTRY FORMS”  

 

CONGRATULATIONS to the 2018 board that was elected at convention! 

President Elect-TERRY LIGON 

Vice President- KEITH ATKINS 

Secretary- EVELYN GREEN 

Treasurer-WENDY SPARKS 

 

Each of these people will do an amazing job serving the Association and its members in 

2018.   

 

Please consider stepping up to be an ADDC Committee Chair, Region Representative or 

an officer or chairman in your home club.  It is a wonderful experience to do something 

for an organization you love while stepping outside of your comfort zone.   Once you 

take that first leap of faith, there is no turning back!   

 

“You can do what I cannot do.  I can do what you cannot do.  Together we can do great 

things ”~Mother Teresa  

 

 

Regards, 

 

Wendy Sparks  
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V: Add a clarifying comment stating VP role is a training period for President role. 
 
VII: IPP becomes first in line to assume President duties in case of a vacancy, then if 
unwilling, VP shall succeed. This gives members two possible leaders to fill a vacancy, 
rather than one. Having IPP as first in line for a president vacancy is consistent with 
ADDC’s bylaws, and assures members that an experienced leader is ready to help the 
club continue to operate in the event of a president vacancy. No change to VP serving 
duties of President in case of President’s temporary absence.  
 
VIII: Starting in January 2018, members meet on 3rd Wed, rather than 2nd, to boost 
attendance for members with deadlines in week two. 
 
IX: Board quorum becomes easier to achieve. Rather than having to count all 9 seats and 
needing 5, a quorum will depend on number of seats filled. 
 

XII: Section 2a, 2b and 3 are updated to be consistent with separating out region dues 
and stating bylaws or resolutions. Increase of $10 ADDC, and only $2 for club. 
 
XIV: Section 4(j) now has the club's correct website address. Added the extra "d." 
 
XVIII: 2a removes references to Region “VI.” 
In order to modernize T bylaws to accommodate the upcoming realignment or any future 
renaming of regions, we're removing Roman Numeral references to our region. Tulsa 
bylaws had "VI" in three places in this Article. If the realignment does or does not pass, 
we will have generic wording that will accommodate either outcome. Not referring to the 
region number is consistent with the OKC Club's bylaws, per my inquiry of the RD. 
 
XXI: Seven-day notice for bylaw changes, to be consistent with notice period for Slate. 
 
Closing: On the last page, we are deleting the last sentence regarding updates in odd and 
even years, since we don't know how the Region delegates will modify the region 
resolutions in April 2018 to adapt if the realignment passes in Nov 2017. The last 
sentence on the last page is now deleted: 
“Even numbered Regions in even years and Odd numbered Regions in odd years.” 
 
 
 
 

Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa 
 

Summary of 2017 Bylaw Changes 

Approved by Board of Directors October 2, 2017 



18

OCTOBER 2017

Betty 
Hodge

Cheryl Wootton Marilyn 
Trout

Board Mtg.

Membership 

Mtg.

HALLOWEEN

Columbus 
Day

Did You Know?
One quarter of all the candy sold annually in 

the U.S. is purchased for Halloween.

Flying Tee

Golf Par-Tee

Editor’s Comments
By Kathy Staton

I look forward to creating an 

informative and entertaining 

newsletter for our Tulsa Club.  If you 

have any suggestions or comments, 

please let me know.

P.S.  Check out 
these interesting 
and informative 

websites. 

www.tulsadandd.net

www.addc.org

A card was sent to Joyce 

Kunkel. According to her 

daughter, Sheryl Moore, Joyce is 

currently recovering from hip 

replacement surgery.  We all 

send our best thoughts to Joyce.  

GET WELL SOON!

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjWrNihxuPWAhWHs1QKHaOSCWkQjRwIBw&url=http://mobispirit.com/2017/05/october-2017-calendar/&psig=AOvVaw3SOazbXBSFnKXjk_qBaCqm&ust=1507638622837401
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.etonline.com/sites/default/files/images/2014-10/set_halloween_candy_640.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.etonline.com/news/153140_the_definitive_list_of_the_best_and_worst_halloween_candy&docid=qr91DGdBrbAUQM&tbnid=wEa2zHGI_ZD7kM:&vet=10ahUKEwjq9N356ePWAhVGz1QKHfElBZ0QMwjeAihIMEg..i&w=640&h=360&bih=759&biw=1600&q=halloween candy&ved=0ahUKEwjq9N356ePWAhVGz1QKHfElBZ0QMwjeAihIMEg&iact=mrc&uact=8
http://www.tulsadandd.net/
http://www.addc.org/

